
From: Emily Heatwole <EmilyHeatwole@schouse.gov>
To: Card, RachelRachelCard@gov.sc.gov
CC: Kenny Bingham (kbingham@aec-sc.com)kbingham@aec-sc.com 

Adam AndersonAdamAnderson@schouse.gov 
Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 8/1/2013 7:46:27 PM
Subject: Re: K-12 Education meetings on August 5th and August 6th

Thank you, Rachel. I will be there.

Sent from my iPhone

On Aug 1, 2013, at 7:39 PM, "Card, Rachel" <RachelCard@gov.sc.gov> wrote:

Chairman Bingham,

I have attached the agenda for the K-12 Education Conversation meeting with the Palmetto State Teachers
Association on Monday, August 5 from 2:00 to 3:00 p.m. in Edgar A. Brown, room 252. I have also included
meeting information and a list of the attendees.

Even though you are not able to attend the meeting, I wanted to provide you and your staff with the meeting 
materials. Please let me know if you have any questions.

I hope that you have a wonderful vacation!

Regards,
Rachel

cc: Adam Anderson, Emily Heatwole, Katherine Veldran

From: Card, Rachel
Sent: Friday, July 26, 2013 3:56 PM
To: Kenny Bingham (kbingham@aec-sc.com)
Cc: Adam Anderson (adamanderson@schouse.gov); Veldran, Katherine (KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov)
Subject: K-12 Education meetings on August 5th and August 6th

Chairman Bingham,

Please see below for information on two K-12 Education Conversation meetings taking place the first week of 
August. We would love to have your participation.

1. Palmetto State Teachers Association - August 5, 2013, 2:00 to 3:00 pm 
Edgar A. Brown Building, Room 252

2. College of Education Deans - August 6, 2013, 9:30 to 10:30 a.m.
Edgar A. Brown Building, Room 415
Dean Larry Allen, Clemson University College of Health, Education and Human Development
Dean Lemuel Watson, USC College of Education
Dean Jennie Rakestraw, Winthrop University College of Education
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I will send out more details next week. Please let me know if you have any questions and if you are able to 
attend.

I hope you have a great weekend!

Regards,
Rachel

Rachel Card
Office of Governor Nikki R. Haley
o. 803.734.0086 | m. 803.587.0286

cc: Adam Anderson, Katherine Veldran

<PSTA_Agenda_08.05.2013.pdf>

<PSTA_meeting information_08.05.2013.pdf> 

<PSTA_Board and Staff_08.05.2013.pdf>


